MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE PLAN COMMISSION MEETING JUNE 27, 2011  
IN ATTENDANCE: Carol Statz, Ellen Bunn, Mike Fagan, Jim Hanson, Wayne Hefty, Dick Leazer, Jeff Smith and Denise Sullivan.  
CALL TO ORDER: by Statz at 8:05 p.m. 

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. The final agenda was posted on 6/24/11 in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law. As an additional service to the citizens, a tentative agenda of the meeting was published in the “Mt. Horeb Mail” and Town and Country Shopper on 6/24/11.
MINUTES: MOTION by Leazer/Sullivan to approve the minutes of May 25, 2011. Motion carried 8-0.

ERICKSON LANDS/OFFERDAHL RD./SEC. 21/CONCEPT PLAN: 
MOTION by Statz/Bunn to approve the revised concept plan version #1 as submitted as an Option 2 Concept Plan with the condition that screenings be planted around the building envelope on Parcel 3. Discussion: Contiguous acres owned on the effective date of the Plan = approximately 40 acres. At the May PC meeting the PC asked the landowners to submit a revised concept plan with the following adjustments: **Locate the building envelope to Parcel 3 close to Offerdahl Rd., taking into consideration the location of the septic field for the existing house on Parcel 1 or near the back lot line of the existing house/Parcel 1.

**Locate the building envelope for Parcel 2 close to the southern lot line of the 40 acres and extend the driveway to get the house over the crest in the hill. The goal is to maintain contiguous farmland and decrease the visibility of the structures from surrounding lands. 

Supervisor Hefty failed to see how the submittal qualified as an Option 2 concept plan. He believed it would qualify as an Option 1 concept plan with the existing house and one additional building site. He stated that it should be disqualified as an Option 2 because of the amount of agricultural land taken up and that the building envelope was on an ag field. The majority of the PC believed that it met the standards of the Plan and balances the goals of the Plan. Because the 40 acre field is all farmland, the building envelopes are located at the edge of the farmland. Because the 40 acre field is highly visible from surrounding countryside and roads, the building envelopes are set back from the roads to decrease visibility and to prevent strip development. Screenings are required, too. Additionally, the lot lines as proposed retain approximately 35 acres of 40 acres in one lot. At this time, the Plan does not stipulate a maximum lot size nor a minimum amount of ag land to be retained in lots. Motion to approve the concept plan version #1 carried 7-0-1 (Hefty abstained.)

PLAN COMMISSION PROCEDURES: The next PC meeting will be held on July 25, 2011, at 8 p.m., with the deadline for submittals as July 11, 2011.  If a site visit is requested, it could be held on Wednesday, July 6, at 6:30 p.m.  
ELECTION OF OFFICERS: MOTION by Bunn/Sullivan to nominate Carol Statz to continue as Chair. Hearing no other nominations, motion carried 8-0. 

MOTION by Fagan/Smith to nominate John Rosenbaum to continue as Vice-Chair. Hearing no other nominations, motion carried 8-0. 

ADJOURN: MOTION by Fagan/Statz. 8-0.
Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                         Vicki Anderson, Recording Secretary 
